OUTLOOK BRIGHT

MOOREFIELD W I. WELLINGTON NORTH DISTRICT celebrated their 75th Anniversary with a dinner and social evening.

Over 100 guests including the past and present members and representatives from the 14 neighboring branches, FWIO President Mrs. C. Diamond and Board Director Mrs. Robt. B. Weber were present to celebrate.

Life members, Mrs. W. B. Smith and Mrs. F. B. Johnston cut the anniversary cake. Both members have served as Wellington North District Secretary Treasurers. Mrs. Smith was also Guelph Area President in the mid-seventies.

The Editor of Home and Country, Mrs. Margaret Zoeller was the guest speaker.

To mark the event, an engraved plaque has been hung in the W I meeting room with the names of seven members who have held office either in the District or Area.

The outlook for Moorefield W I is bright and full of possibilities, and the members look forward to the future with enthusiasm.

PORT ELMSLEY W I, LANARK SOUTH DISTRICT presented life membership badges to two long time members, Mrs. Essex Clements and Mrs. William Rathwell, for their dedication to the branch work over the years. Both Lanark District branch members and guests were welcomed by President Mrs. Don MacFarlane. Greetings were extended by guests, especially interesting, were anecdotes recalled by Mrs. Agnes Rodgers, a former FWIO Board Director.

The clock was turned back 40 years when greetings were extended by the branch organizer, Mrs. W.E. Halpenney. A resume included the work during the war years, the sponsorship of many short courses which have been enjoyed by the branch and community. All agreed they were beneficial.

Trophies have been presented to Grade VIII students at North Elmsley Public school over the years. The students provided part of the entertainment for the anniversary, through song and dance.



OREFIELD W I, WELLINGTON NORTH DISTRICT executive present at the 75th anniversary are seen lining up for the orgasbord luncheon 1-r Mrs. Don Smith, District delegate; Mrs. Lloyd May, 2VP; Mrs. D. W. Houston, Secretary Treasurer; John Bailey, President; Mrs. K.A. Hammond 1st VP; Mrs. Audrey Woodham, PRO.



DIANE McCORMICK, TEESWATER, RECEIVED AD-VANCED HONOURS for completing eighteen 4-H Homemaking Club projects from Home Economist, R, Miss Barbara DeVisscher. Diane has attended the 4-H Citizenship Seminar at Ottawa, the first Provincial 4-H Conference in Toronto and has completed fifteen 4-H Agricultural Clubs as well.

ATTENTION SECRETARIES

If for any reason you will not be picking up the Home and Country, please notify the office immediately.

Local Post Offices are returning the bundles of magazines too frequently. If you have changed your address, or no longer hold office because of a resignation, etc., please drop us a line and give the new secretary's name and address, or a contract person if you have gone on an extended vacation. In the case of death, we ask the President to assume the responsibility of notifing Mrs. Margaret Zoeller, Editor. Refer to page 2 for address.